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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
Pick up and set down options at Muswellbrook 
South Public School 

We understand that parking is problematic at our 
school and picking up children can be frustrating 
and at time dangerous. There are some simple 
things that parents can do to ease congestion and 
reduce the risk of injury. 
 

TAFE Carpark 
• Our preferred option for parking 
• Children should be escorted through the 

carpark by an adult. The carpark is open to 
the public, many of whom will not be 
expecting a 7 year old to run out in front of 
them. 

• Drive slowly and carefully 
• Be polite and smile 

 

Osborne Avenue 
• Please drive in a clockwise direction, 

picking up children from the passenger’s 
side 

• Make your stay as brief as possible 
• Avoid stopping in front of the carpark 

entrance 
• Avoid double parking 
• No pedestrian access through the carpark 
• Be polite and smile 

 

Maitland Street 
• The most dangerous and least favoured 

option for pick up 
• Limited parking is available. Most of the 

kerb parking is ‘no parking’ or bus zones. 
• The staff carpark and driveway is closed to 

parents 
• No pedestrian access through the carpark 
• Be polite and smile 

We encourage children walking, riding or catching 
the bus to school. If there are things you believe we 
can do better to improve these options, please let 
us know.  

Glen Kite 
Principal 

2020 School Leader speeches 
On Thursday 21 November commencing at 9.45am 
in our school hall, 2020 School Leader candidates 
will be presenting leadership speeches to their 
peers. Parents and friends are warmly invited to 
attend. Voting by students in Grades 1 to 5 and 
staff will follow.  
We wish all candidates the very best and thank 
them for putting their hand up to hold such an 
important role at MSPS. 
 
Primary Assembly – Week 6  
Friday 22 November is a Primary assembly that will 
start at 11am in the school hall.   
Primary girls group will be performing and PBL 
awards will be presented. 
Credit, Merit and Distinction ICAS awards will be 
presented to Primary students.  
All parents & carers are warmly invited to attend. 
Please note entry is via the front gate only.  
 
WEEK 5 PBL CHAMPS   
Congratulations to the following students who were 
awarded “PBL champs” at last week’s whole school 
assembly. MSPS are proud of your efforts!   
Early Stage 1 – Memphis S and Kyesha S. 
Stage 1 – Alyssa B, Rylann B, Zachary B and 
Tristan R. 
Stage 2 – Harlow R, Siena Pittard, Jackson G and 
Indigo S. 
Stage 3 – Jonathan F, Letisha J, Emma B and  
Taj Mc. 
Support – Luka T. 
 
SCHOOL COMMENCEMENT JANUARY 2020 
If any student will be on holidays and not attending 
school at the beginning of Term 1 2020, please 
provide written documentation addressed to Mr Kite 
and hand in at the school office before the end of 
Term 4, 2019. Thank you. 

 
In planning for 2020 classes, we ask that any 
families who won’t be returning in 2020 please 

notify the office as soon as possible. 
If you know of any new families who may be 

considering MSPS in 2020, please ask them to 
contact the office on 02 6543 1896 to provide 

student details. 

“Muswellbrook South Public School Official” 

mailto:muswellbrs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Attendance Hero 
Each week we like to acknowledge those students 
who come to school each day, ready to learn, by 
awarding students as ‘Attendance Heroes’.  These 
lucky students receive a lunch order to the value of 
$5 to be used during the week. 
To be an Attendance Hero and get your name in  
the draw, you must be 

ere 

very day 

eady 

n-time! 
(Please note if your child is sick, please do not send your child to 
school, as it may cause others to be unwell). 
 

Congratulations to the Term 4 Week 5 Attendance 
Heroes pictured below. 
 
Infants –  
Levi P of KRED, Prestyn B of KYELLOW, Schyler 
of 2GREEN and Vitaliy O of 2YELLOW. 
 

    
 

Stage 3 – 
Blake L of 6RED and Koia R of 6RED. 
 

    
 
 
WEEK 5 PBL AWARDS  
Congratulations to the following students who 
received Platinum PBL awards at last week’s whole 
school assembly. MSPS are proud of your efforts! 
Platinum Award (100 Pebbles) – Nykkie D, Harley 
C, Riley J, Chanel S, Grace M, Tylor A, Dustin F, 
Naomi C, Cooper P, Danny R, Declan T, Kyedon B, 
Chelsea R, Brooklyn B, Jacinda D, Cory S, Austin 
L, Noah P, Tara-Lee D, Nathan P and Ruby P. 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 6 FAREWELL 
The Year 6 Farewell is being held on Tuesday 10th 
December from 6pm to 8.30pm at Muswellbrook 
RSL Club.  
Cost is $30.00 per person and must be paid to the 
office by Tuesday 26th November. Late payments 
will not be accepted as numbers need to be given 
to the RSL Club next week. 
Dress code is smart casual. 
This is an event for Year 6 students and staff only. 
Parents are invited to arrive at 8pm to watch the 
Presentation section of the evening. The Farewell 
is scheduled to finish by 8.30pm. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are more than half way through our Learn to 
Swim Program for the year and it’s great to see so 
many students in the water improving their skills.  
 
Save the date for the 2020 MSPS swimming 
carnival which has been booked for Thursday 6th 
February 2020 at the Muswellbrook Aquatic and 
Fitness centre.  
 
The 2019 Sport Presentation is fast approaching 
and will be held on Friday 6th December. It would 
be great to see as much support as possible to 
congratulate students and their sporting 
achievements this year.  
 
Have a great week,  

 
Mr Adams - PE Teacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PJ says . . .   
 
“Remember to take a 
mindful moment to 
calm your guard 
dog”. 
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Technology Tips for Parents 
Last week we shared some information and 
insights in Online Safety Basics -3 Key 
Strategies. We hope that you found these tips 
useful.  
As children start to navigate the online world and 
interact with others more independently, they are 
more likely to be exposed to risks of bullying or 
unwanted contact, accidentally coming across 
inappropriate content or racking up bills through in-
app purchases. Your guidance can help them be 
aware of the risks and understand what is expected 
of them. And let them know you are always there to 
support them. This week’s topic is Online Safety 
Basics - 5 to 12 Year Olds.  
 
For kids aged 5 to 12, it is important to: 
● Keep the computer or device in an area of your 

home that can be supervised. And check in 
regularly with your child to see what they are 
viewing. 

● Stay engaged with their online activity. If they 
agree, consider setting up your own accounts 
with the sites they use most so you can see 
how they work and understand the risks. 

● Explore the online world with them to help 
establish that this is not just a solitary activity. 
Play games with them. Do a creative project 
together. 

● Think about social media readiness. Most 
social media sites require users to be at least 
13 years of age before they can register, 
although some sites are created especially for 
children under 13.  

● Encourage respect and empathy. Teach them 
to avoid sharing or posting things that may 
upset others. 

● Start building resilience. Teach your child 
that there are ways they can deal with material 
that worries or frightens them. This includes 
immediately telling you or another trusted adult 
of any concerns or uncomfortable material. 

 
Review your rules as your child grows older: 
Be clear about how much time they can spend 
online, the apps they can use, the websites they 
can visit and what they can share or post online. 
 
 
 

 
Technology tips for parents of kids 5 to 12: 
● Ensure your own devices are protected by a 

password or pin, so your child cannot 
accidentally come across inappropriate content. 

● Use parental control tools appropriate for the 
age and experience of your child. Be upfront 
about this and get your child on board. Let them 
know that these can be reviewed and changed 
as they get older and they continue to 
demonstrate responsible behaviour. 

● Consider installing a ‘child-friendly’ search 
engine that will allow them to explore a limited 
number of sites. 

 
On our Facebook Page you will also find a link to 
the eSafety Commissioner Screen Smart Tour. This 
10 minute tour is for parents and carers of 10-14 
year olds concerned with what they’re doing online.  
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/screen-smart-
tour  
 
These tips and advice come directly from the 
Australian Government eSafety Commissioner 
website (https://www.esafety.gov.au/). 
 

 
 

Premier’s Reading Challenge Certificates will be 
presented on the following days –  
 

Grades 3 to 6 students at the Primary Assembly 
on Friday 22nd November 2019 (Week 6). 
 
Kindergarten to Year 2 students at the Infants 
Assembly on Friday 29th November 2019 (Week 7) 
 
 

Please note Gold and Platinum Reading Challenge 
Certificates will be presented at a later date to be 
advised. 
 

Congratulations to everyone who participated. 
 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/screen-smart-tour
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/screen-smart-tour
https://www.esafety.gov.au/
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MSPS Dates for the Diary – Term 4 2019 
weeks MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 
Nov 

Wk6 
18 
 

19 
 

20 
Kinder Transition 
graduation 
 

21 
Leadership 
speeches - Hall 

22 
Primary Assembly 

Nov 
Wk7 

25 26 27 
Whole School 
Disco 

28 29 
Colour your 
threads for PosED 
Colour Run 
Sports captain 
speeches 
Infants Assembly 

Dec 
Wk8 

2 3 
Yr6 Orientation 
Day/Night 

4 5 6 
Sports 
Presentation 
9.45am 

Dec 
Wk9 

9 10 
Year 6 Farewell 

11 12 13 
Presentation Day 
K-2 9.45am 
3-6 11am 

Dec 
Wk10 

16 
End of Year 
Celebration 

17 
Honour Award 
lunch 

18 
Last day for 
students 

19 
SDD 

20 
SDD 

 

2020 IMPORTANT DATES 

Staff Development Day – Tuesday 28th January 2020 

2020 Grade 1 to 6 students return Wednesday 29th January 2020 

2020 Kindergarten students start on Thursday 30th January 2020 
 

2K19 
#teamsouth 

Getting to know… 
 

                       
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Name: Melissa Kelman 
Age: 40 
School Position: Aboriginal Education Officer (AEO) 
Star sign: Pisces 
Home town: Muswellbrook 
Lives: Muswellbrook 
Favourite Food: Chinese 
Favourite Movie: The Outsiders 
Favourite Music: Anything 80’s 
Interests: Reading 
If you were stuck on an Island, and had to take only 2 
things with you, what would they be? 
Netflix and chocolate 
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Window  
Wellbeing Challenge #6 
Take the time to thank people this 
week, who make a difference in your 
life. 
 
 
 

 

YOUNG ARCHIE COMPETITION –  
REGIONAL TOUR  
Budding artists aged 5 to 18, residents of the 
Muswellbrook, Singleton and Upper Hunter 
Shires are invited to submit a portrait for the 
Young Archie competition, as part of 
Muswellbrook Regional Arts Centre’s public 
programs for the 2019 Archibald Prize regional 
tour.  
The portrait should be of a person who is special 
to you - someone who is known to you and plays 
a significant role in your life.  If you would like 
more information or an entry form, please see 
our school front office. 

MSPS Band 
We currently have several  
positions available in the  
school band for 2020. Music  
lessons are run during school 
time by the Upper Hunter  
Conservatorium of Music. Band is held before 
school on Thursday mornings each week as well 
as some Thursday afternoons during the afternoon 
session.  
We have Trumpets, Clarinets, Saxophones and 
flutes for hire $35 per term plus a one-off bond fee. 
We have places for Trumpet, Saxophone, Flute, 
and Clarinet. 
Some lesson scholarships are available. 
If your child is interested in joining please return 
the slip below to Mrs Tonon and a pack will be sent 
home. 
Name: ________________________________ 

Class: ________________________________ 

Preferred Instrument: ____________________ 

Parent Name: __________________________ 

Parent contact phone number: _____________ 

Parent email: __________________________ 
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